REGULAR MEETING, TOWN OF WELLSVILLE, March 09, 2022                   


The Regular Meeting of the Town of Wellsville, County of Allegany and the State of New York was held at the Wellsville Municipal Airport 2600 Tarantine Blvd on the 09th day of March 2022.
Present:
Shad Alsworth, Supervisor



Patricia Graves, Council Member



Jesse Case, Council Member



Mike Miller, Council 
Member 


Brian Smith, Highway Superintendent



Michael Finn, Town Attorney




Willis Shutt, Airport Manager



Sally Boehl, Deputy Clerk



Michelle Dunbar, Bookkeeper to Supervisor

Absent: 
 
Others Present: Damon Davis, Heather Kelley, Luke Kelly, Darwin Fanton, Jeff Ormsby, Garrett Gardner, Andy Martin (Ingalls Planning & Design), Chris Potter (Spectator), Mike Roeske (Village Trustee), Chris Martelle, Mike Raptis, Janine Mosher
Alsworth opened the meeting at 7:00 pm and led the pledge to the Flag.
Minutes:  Accepted as written with a motion made by Graves, seconded by Case. Motion was carried.
COMMUNITY COMMENT: 
Janine Mosher wanted to address the board with concerns of heavy truck traffic on Florida Ave. Mrs. Mosher’s other concern is the septic systems on Florida Ave and wanted to ask the board about getting on a sewer district. Supervisor Alsworth stated that there are grant fundings out there. Deputy Supervisor Graves also state she works for ACCORD and they write grants for these types of situations all the time and is grant funded. Recommends for Janine to contact ACCORD. Will have to check with the Village to handle the extra capacity for a new sewer district. Any monies that are not paid for by grant funding would end up being a tax levy over a period of so many years. Would need to get a preliminary how many people would like to participate to get a better opportunity for grants.
Rob Christman: Stated that on March 3rd the Wellsville Republican Committee had a vote. This vote was to fill the vacancy for the Town Board. Everyone should have the minutes from that meeting. Jeff Ormsby was selected and wanted to present to the Town Board a nomination for your consideration to replace the vacancy. 
Andy Martin: Local Water Front Revitalization wanted to give a brief update. This project is funded through Department of State. It’s a planning program to identify provisions for the river and adjacent waterfront lands. Identify issues and challenges and solutions to address any of those issues. Engaged the communities and received a lot of great ideas and have identified a project list.
FINANCIAL REPORT: Accepted as presented
QUICKLEE: All groups are working together to make sure all needs are met for surrounding businesses. Dar Fanton states the latest map brings back more concerns and more discussions will need to happen. BSI still has concerns and is also working with Quicklee’s directly and will being back to the Planning Board once the issues have been taken care of. BSI would be losing parking to be able to get truck traffic in and out as well as concern with storm water collection area. Everyone is more than willing to work together to come up with the best solution possible.
Letters would need to be sent for prelim SEQR process.

A motion was made by Alsworth and seconded by Case that the Town consider being the Lead agent for the Quicklee’s project. The motion was carried and start the process of contacting all necessary entities.
AIRPORT: Miller stated the state grant for the loader and attachments is ready for approval.
A motion was made by Miller and seconded by Case for Willis Shutt to sign grant NYSDOT Air 99. Motion was carried. State portion would be $185,157.00, town portion $20,573.00 which may be considerably high. Includes all cost that would need to be BANED. 
A motion was made by Graves and seconded by Miller to approve the signing of the SEQR type 2. Motion was carried. 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT: Martelle stated that COVID numbers are extremely low. Martelle also stated that he received some phones this past week over EMS coverage throughout the district. There is a paid medic on Sunday night through Friday Night to cover calls. Martelle wanted to thank all emergency services for all their assistance will calls throughout the pandemic. 
HIGHWAY: Brian Smith said the highway department does not currently have the proper equipment to mowing the roadsides. The mower has been down for a year now. Smith would like to ask the board to purchase an extendable flail mower that would mount on the Challenger Tractor the Highway department currently has. Three quotes were provided to follow the procurement policy. Lowest bid received was $10,800 from George and Swede, could be here within 90 days and is more versatile than the other quotes provided. 
A motion was made by Graves, seconded by Case to transfer $10,800 for George and Swede from DA201HE to a line item to be created for the purchase of the flail mower. Motion was carried. 

The 2019 Mack truck currently has a BAN that will be paid off in 2023. It will be a lead time of 18 months to 2 years to get a new truck in. Will need to think about this for the future board meetings. May not get any solid number for pricing until maybe April.
Alsworth wanted to thank the Highway guys for all the hard work in the last two water events. Brian is working daily with FEMA to refund monies from the last repairs and additional repairs to improve the Dike repairs in the future. The scope of work needed to be done may exceed the capabilities of the highway guys and current issues the highway crew already has to attend to this summer. Supervisor Alsworth said the Town will need to work with FEMA to bid the work for Dike repair out.
ASSESSOR: Assessor advertised for summer help data collector for a reval in the Town of Friendship. William Wheeler declined to take the position. A motion was made by Alsworth and seconded by Graves to Hire Mackenzie Dannheim for the seasonal part time data collector assistant to the Wellsville Assessor Enterprise approximately 25 hours a week at minimum wage. Motion was carried.
SUPERVISOR/COUNCILMAN REPORTS:
Graves: State for the April meeting she would like to adopt the NYMIR 2022 Sexual Harassment Policy and Fraternization Policy. Would also like the Fraternization policy to be a part of the Employee handbook eventually. 
Graves is also looking into software for highway department and other software providers besides the current one and will keep everyone posted as information comes in.

Case: A motion was made by Case, seconded by Miller for Supervisor Alsworth to sign a contract with the Hornell Humane Society for dog shelter Services if needed if the Allegany County SPCA is full. Motion was carried.
Alsworth: Village of Wellsville approved a law enforcement agreement to allow law enforcement coverage out to ARVOS. A motion was made by Graves, Seconded by Case to table this motion until next board meeting. Motion was Carried.
Kevin Costello has resigned as consultant to the Supervisor due to no longer working at Alfred Sate. Dan Helveston has taken this position with Alfred State College. Alsworth has made Dan Helveston to the position of the consultant to the Supervisor. All new changes made to the New Municipal Building were updated.
A letter of support of written to get a letter of support to write for grand funding to improve the Wellsville Daily Reporter building. A motion was made by Graves, seconded by Case for Patricia Graves to write a letter of support and for Patricia Graves to sign as the Deputy Supervisor.
AUDIT/PAYMENT OF BILLS – 
Motion: 
A motion was made by Case to accept and pay Abstract #02 of 2022, seconded by Graves / carried

13
A – General Fund – Vouchers –56-77 - $74,274.09
B – Outside Village – Vouchers – 76 - $6.18
DA –Highway Town wide – Vouchers –37-56 - $19,114.17
DB – Highway Outside – Vouchers – 54-56 – $8,081.93
EA – Airport – Vouchers – 43-65 - $8,442.42
ESA – Assessor – Vouchers – 6-8– $204.60
SS2 - Special District Sinclair – Voucher – 6 - $24.05
SL – Hill Crest Lighting – Voucher – 5 - $55.12
SW7 –                       – Voucher – 8 - $1,096.88
SW9 – Dyke Water District - Voucher- 7 $6,832.25



Tota1 $73,591.55
ADJOURN: 
Graves / Case / Carried
Respectfully Submitted,

Danielle Osgood

Town Clerk

